PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



September 2006

Dear Prayer Partners,

We have definitely had an eventful month. Our meetings have taken us from West Virginia to Maine and back south to Georgia. God has been so good to give us traveling safety in spite of a few mishaps. We had a tire blowout while traveling in the northeast. Just as I started to change it on the interstate, a trooper stopped and diverted the traffic around me. We were able to give him a gospel tract and give a brief word of witness before he had to leave on police business. I felt much safer during that tire change and we thanked God for His protection.

We were in three churches in Maine. One of them has already taken us on for support! We spent about two weeks helping them to remodel a storefront building to use as their church. The work went extremely well. Several contacts have already been made in the neighborhood. We were all able to witness to people as they stopped by to ask what we were doing. One teenage girl has been saved already. However, Satan is really fighting them. Please pray that they will be a beacon of light in the community.

There have been two tragic situations in the families of missionary friends of ours. The Dickens family, serving in Brazil, lost a niece to meningitis earlier this month. More recently, Mark and Diane Zimmer, serving in Yap, lost their baby boy. We were in Yap with the Zimmer's last year. This would have been their 5th child. Please pray for both of these families. God's grace is always sufficient in times like these.

I have had opportunities to preach more lately and I am thankful for each one. Pray that the Holy Spirit will empower me and that hearts will be receptive to God's word.

I do want to thank all of you that have prayed for my dental situation. I am doing much better and the Lord is continuing to provide the funds needed for it.

We covet your prayers for our ongoing needs: 1) New Supporting Churches 2) Ministry Opportunities 3) Travel Safety 4) Unspoken 5) Dental Expenses. Thanks to all of you for your letters. We continue to pray for you all.

Serving our Savior,

Jack and Melinda